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The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, October 28, 2024 at 8:00 AM at the Radnor
Community Center.

Trustee Boysel called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call was taken as follows: Dan Boysel, aye, Dave Weber, aye, Cameron James, aye. Also present: Jenifer
Way-Young from the Delaware Public Health District, Theo Craft (resident), RTFD employees Bob Fish,
Shawn Kelly, Brad Belville and Steve Belville, Todd Coonfare, and Katarina Wheeland.

Trustee Boysel motioned to approve the October 14, 2024 meeting; Trustee Weber seconded. All ayes, motion
carries 3-0.

Community Report:
Theo Craft, resident on Evan Steed Road, inquired about the road improvements to Evans Steed Road.
The Board informed him the road is on the bottom of the list, but as we near the end of said list, it is getting

closer to being repaired. The Board mentioned the road has been patched in the meantime and they hope to
get the full repairs within the next two years.

Jenifer Way-Young, DPHD, updated the Board on the Scioto River Clean Up; stating the project has
been cancelled due to a lack of volunteers. DPHD hopes to try again next year with the help of local scout
groups and Todd. Jenifer notified the Board to the tire drop off day for Radnor Township will be November
23, 2024 from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM; the program is for Delaware County residents only with a limit of 10

passenger tires; a flier for the program will be mailed out and the Board requested it also be placed on the
township’s website.

Fire Department Report:

The Fire Department requested a motion from the Board to sell Engine 431. Trustee Boysel motioned to
sell Engine 431 and Trustee James seconded; all ayes, motion carries 3-0. Chief Fish will contact a broker to
find buyers and will contact All American to see if the interested buyer they had is still looking to buy. The
Board agreed a selling price of $625,000.00 to $650,000.00 is the ideal selling price.

Trustee Boysel signed the Spectrum contract provided by the Fire Department.
The Fire Department has a new website that is now being maintained by Firefighter Ross.

The Fire Department and Board discussed the BRIC Grant; the 2024 grant would not be awarded until
July 2025. Trustee Boysel will verify with Alex McCarthy from the Delaware EMA office to see the likelihood

of the Township being awarded the grant and/ or if we can purchase the generator now and be reimbursed for
the purchase later. ‘

Maintenance Department Report:

Todd notified the Board mowing and trimming in the cemetery is done; there are a few more
foundations to finish. Next spring the Board will need to hire a new “road mower guy” as Jeff Liggett will no
longer be able to do it; he is willing to come in to hook the road mower up and train the new employee.
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Todd mentioned receiving complaints from residents turning onto State Route 203 from Taylor St.; the
roadway view is blocked by cars parked along SR 203; apparently, this has been an ongoing issue that Todd
has brought up to the state; Trustee Weber stated he will contact the state to see about placing “no parking”

signs.

Trustees Report: -
Trustee James reported the noxious weeds on N. Sectionline Rd. have been mowed. He contacted Fire

State Carpet Cleaning and they will be out on November 274 to clean the carpets in the community room. He
fixed the township policies documents for all to be able to view; the Board determined pages 1-10 will be
reviewed at the November meeting.

Trustee James plans to obtain quotes for a heated power washer; he plans to get two power washers,
one for the maintenance department and one for the fire department.

Trustee Boysel notified the Board the Curtis Road property has been demolished. Additionally, the
donated trees from Consolidate Co-op will arrive on November 14.

Trustee'Boysel sent a copy of a records policy to Michael Cavanagh from the Delaware Prosecutor’s
Office for his review and approval.

Fiscal Officer Report:

The Board was presented with the Payment Listing for October 15 through October 31, 2024. Trustee
Weber motioned to accept the Payment Register for October 15-31 2024; Trustee Boysel seconded; all ayes,
motion carries 3-0.

The Board discussed having a work session meeting at the second November meeting in order to
discuss policies.

There being no further business, Trustee Weber moved to adjourn and Trustee James seconded; all ayes,
motion carries 3-0. The next regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Monday,
November 11, 2024 at 6:30 PM.
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